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OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Fabrusry 14, 1958

r. 4. Le Mlliott
The Inax Company
P.0. Box 752
Breckenridge, Texas

Dear Mr, Elliott:

o
N

We anclose two copies of Urder n-1127 issued Fecruary 12, 1958,
b7 the Cil Conservation Commizsjion in Case 1381, which was heard on
Feuruary 11lth at Santa Fe,

H" Very truly yours,

A. L, Porter, Jr.
\/ Smeretary - Uirector

b
Eneclse




P. O. BOX 871
SAMTA FE, NEW MEXICO

January 28, 1958

Mr. R. Lo Elliott
The lbex Company
P.O. Box 752

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Breckenridge, Texas J
Dear Mr. Elliott: 1

'He enclose two copies of Emergency Order No. E-$ issued
January 28, 1958, by the 0il Conservation Commission. ‘

Very truly yours,

A. L, Porter, Jr. ' |
\//7 Sacretary - Director |

bp
Encls.




OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Date 2-4 5§

CASE NO._ (3 ¢/ HEARING DATE 2—U-55

My recommendations for an order in the above numbered case(s) are
as follows: ; . -5 et 3~ 5§
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Date

CASE NO. | = 7 /| [o—a,f) HEARING DATE

My recommendations for an order in the above numbered case(s) are
as follows:
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BEFORE THE OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSICN
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:
CASE NO. 789

Order No, R-568

THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF

KERSEY AND COMPANY FOR PERMISSION

TO INSTITUTE A SECONDARY RECOVERY
PROGRAM BY WATER FLOODING THE GRAY-
BURG SAND OF THE RED LAKF OIL POOL OF
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, SAID PROGRAM

TO CONSIST OF THE INJECTION OF WATER INTO
APPLICANTS THOMPSON-STATE WELLS NOS. 1,
2, 3 AND 4, (FORMERLY OWNED BY DELHI OIL
CORPORATION), ALL OF WHICH ARE LOCATED
INSW/4 OF SECTION 20, TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH,
RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM, AND THE DRILLING OF
A FIFTH WELL FOR RECOVERY PURPOSES TO

BE KNOWN AS KERSEY AND COMPANY'S THOMPSON-
STATE WELL NO., 5, TO BE LOCATED 1650 FEET
FROM THE WEST LINE AND 1000 FEET FROM THE
SOUTH LINE OF SECTION 20, TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH,
RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM, IN A SO-CALLED "FIVE-
SPOT" LOCATION,

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clack a.m.. on November 17, 1954, at
Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Qil Conservation Commission; hereinafter referred

to as the "Commission''.

NOW, on this 13th day_ of January, 1955, the Commission, a quorum being
present, having considered the testimony adduced and the exhibits received at said
hearing, and being otherwise fully advised in the premises,

FINDS;

(1) That due notice having been given as required by law, the Commission
has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof,

(2) That Kersey and Company is the owner of an oil and gas lease covering
the SW /4 of Section 20, Township 17 South, Range 28 Fast, NMPM, Eddy County,

New Mexico.




-2
Case No. 789
Order Noc. R-568

(3) That the program proposed by petitioner to accomplish the recovery of
oil through water injection will tend to prevent waste through the production of oil
which might not otherwise be recovered, and should be approved upcn the condition that
said program be conducted in a workmanlike manner,

(4) That the proposed injection program can best be operated through the
injection of water into applicant's Thompson-State Wells, i, 2, 3 and 4 and the recovery
of oil through a fifth well to be drilled as set out in the application.

(5) That a secondary recovery program through water injection is of an
experimental nature in this particular pool, and periodic reports should be submitted
to the Commission by the petitioner disclosing the progress of its program.

(6) That no objection has been entered to the granting of this application.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

1. That the application oi Kersey and Company for permission to inject water
into its Thompson-State Wells Nos. 1, 2, 3 and 4, all of which are located in the SW/4
of Section 20, Township 17 South, Range 28 East NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico,
for the purpose of effecting the recovery of oil through water injection should be, and
the same hereby is granted.

2. That permission is hereby granted to inject water into the Grayburg pro-
ducing formation of the Red Lake Oil Pool of Eddy County, New Mexico, through said
—elng t
injection wells,

3. That permission is further granted for the drilling of a fifth wel] for
recovery purposes, such well to be known as Kersey and Company's Thompson-State
No. 5, and to be located 1650 feet {rom the west line and 1000 feet from the south line
of Section 20, Township 17 South, Range 28 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico
in the Red Lake Oil Pool, said well to be drilled to an approximate depth of 1900 feet
subsurface to a sand member within the Grayburg section.

4. That the operator-applicant shall submit monthly reports to the Com-
mission showing the monthly oil production and water production, and the amount of
water injected into the reservoir through each injection well.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

JOHN F. SIMMS, JR , Chairman
E. S. WALKER, Member

SEAL W. B, MACEY, Member and Secretary

ir




No. 4-58

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING FEBRUARY 11, 1958

011 Conservation Commission 9 a.m., Mabry Hall. State Cepitol, Santa Fe,

The following case will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner:

\ CASE 1381: Application of Kersey and Company for a unit allowable J
for the Red Lake Unit in Eddy County, New Mexico. 4

j Applicant, in the above-styled cause., seeks an order

j authorizing a unit allowable equal to 35 times the top

! unit allowable for the Red Lake Unit in Township 17 South,

{ Range 28 East, Red Lake Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico,

{

\

said allowable to be produced in any proportion from th.

P

wellg in the unit.

ir/




BRECKENRIDGE OQFFICE GRAHAM DFFICE
- TELEPHONE 674 o, ¢, p . TELEPHONE 1492
i_ P. 0. BOX 752 ’ P. 0. BOX M0

- THE IBEX COMPANY

MANUFACTURERS OF NATURAL BASOLINE AND L. P. 3. PRODUGTS
PRODUCERSE OF SIL AND Gas

RRECKENRIDGE, TEXAS

H IBEX BUILDINC

January 24, 1958

0il Conservation Commission
P Capitol Building '
Santz Fe, New Mexico

Gent lemen:

Attached hereto you will find an Application for Emergency
Allowable on the Red Lake (Premier Sand) Unit, Eddy County, New Mexico,
in triplicate, .

It is respectfully requested that you give this matter your
earliest possible attention and then notify me by coilect telegram
A ' of your decision.

If there should be any further questions relative to this
application or additional information which you feel you need prior
to making the decision, please call me collect at Hickman 9-3355,
Breckenridge, Texas.

Thank you very much for your courtesy in this matter.

Yours very truly,

THE IBEX COMPANY

BY: R. L. ELLIOTT, Attorney o
RLE /dw ‘
Enclosures ;
CC: Mr. Harold Kersey !

P. 0. Box 305
Artesia, New Mexico

Graham Office




BETORE THY OX.. CONSERVATION {OMNIXSION
OF THE STATE OF NEVW MEXICO

- IN THE MATTER CONCERNING
- THE ALLOCATION OF A UNIT
ALLOWABLE FOR THE WELLS
~IN THE RED LAKE UNIT AREA
- IN EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

EMERGENCY ORDER NO.!E-8/

‘ NOW, on this Sﬁ day of January, 1968, tie Oil Comservaticn
T Commimssion of New xico, a quorum being present, having congidered
¢ the application of Kersey and Company for an emergency orler, and

© being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

. (1) That the applicant, Kersey and Company, was authorized

- by Order No. R-568, dated January 13, 1955, to institute a pilot

© water flood pnoject in Section 20, wanship 17 South, Range 28 East
. NMPM, Red Lake Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

X (2) That the Commission, by Order No. R-838, dated January
° 16, 1957, approved the formation of the Red iake Unit for purposes

of secondary recovery in the Red Lake Pool which unit inciudes the
. above-referenced pilot water flood project and extensions thereto.

: (3) That the aforementioned pilot water flood project has
: caused an inciease in the producing capacity of the applicant's

! Stephens-Federal No. 3 Well located in the BEK/4 of the KE/4 of saild
- Section 20, to the extent that said well is now capable of producing
© copsiderably in excess of the daily top unit allowable for said :
. well.

. (4) That there is a possibility that waste will occur if thé
. production from the said Stephens-Federal No. 3 Well is curtailed:

: {5) That there are thirty-five (35) developed 40-acre
. proration uniis in the above-referenced Red Lake Unit. :

ﬁ (6) That the applicant proposes that the said Red Lake Unit:
: be assigned a unit allowable of 300 barrels of oil per cay to be
. produced from any well or wells in the unit in any proportion unmtil
© such time as a permapent order can be entered in this matter, or
for a period of fifteen (15) days, whichever date is earlier.

(7) That an omergency exists which requires the promulgation
of an order without notice and hearing to elimipate the possibili-
ties of waste occuring as a result of a curtailment of the pro-
duction from the said Stephens-Federal Well No. 3.

(8) 7hat the Hed Lake Unit should be assigned a temporary
unit allowable of 300 barrels of oll pey day,




g desiznated

i
Emergency Order No. E-6

(9) That ip the event the applicant faile to prove at a

. subsequent hearing on this matter thzkt¢ waste will in fact be

caused if the production from the above-described pilot water

© $1lood project is curtailed, then any oil produced from sald wells

in excess of the normal unit allowable estahlished for said wells

. by Allowable Orders Nos. A-98 and A-99 shouid be charged against
" future allowables for said wells. ,

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That the Red Lake Unit, located in Towanship 17 South, Range

- 28 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, more particularly described
. in Order No. BR-938, dated January 16, 1957, be and the same is

. hereby granted a unit allowable of 300 barrels of oil per day
' which may be produced from any well or wells in the unit in any

- proportion until such time as a permanent order can be antered in
. this matter, or for a period of fifteen (15) days after the date
© of this order, whichever date is earlier.

PROVIDED HOWEVER,

That in the event the &pplicant fails to prove at a snbsoqu¢n$

" hearing on this matter that waste will in fact be caused if the

. productioa from the above-described pilot water flood project is
. curtailed, then any oil produced from said wells in excess of the
- normal unit allowable established for said wellis by Allowable

1

Orders Nos. A-98 and A-99 shall be charged against fature nllowableb

- for said wells.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year horoinnhovc

STATE OF NEW MEXICO :
GIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

>F It
EDVIN L, MECHEM, Chairman

DB nfr—

MURRAY E. MORGAN, Member
: ) Y

~ Jé‘( e

P s
SR

A, L. PORTER, Jr.: hember & Secretary;

ir/
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NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Date January 31, 1958

Mr. R. L. Elliott

The Ibex Company
P.0. Box 752

Breckenridge, Texas
: Gentlemen:

Your application for_ ypne aasignment of 35 top unit allowables to the Red

Lake Unit
dated January 29, 1958, has been received, and has been tentatively
scheduled for hearing before an examiner on
February 11, 1958
i A copy of the docket will be forwarded to you as soon as the matter is

advertised.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.!

Secretary-Director
ga

P.Se I note from your application that you request notification as soon as the
Commissicn has reached a decision on the above-refere ced application. It may be
that you have some misunderstanding in this regard. The decision on this application
will not be made until after a formal hearing on the date shown above. Kersey amd
Company will bes expected to appear and present evidence at the hearing.




GRECKENRIDUE OFFICE GRARBAM DFFr g
YELEPHONE 1492

TELZPHONE 674
' P, O BOX N0

THE IBEX COMPANY

v
MANUFACTURERS OF NATURAL BAsSOLINE AND L, P. B, FROOUOTE
ProougeEr2 & ° DIL AND DBas

IBEX SUILDING
BRECKENRICGE, TEXAS
January 29, 1958

h 0il Conservation Commission
‘ Capitol Buiiding
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

3 Attached hereto you will find an Application for Perma-
E nent Allowable on the Red Lake (Premier Sand) Unit, Eddy County,
- ' New Mexico, in triplicate.

It is respectfully requested that you give this matter
your earliest possible attention and then notify me by collect tele-
gram of your decision,

If there should be any further questions relative to this
application or additional information which you feel you need prior
to making the decision, please call me collect at Hickman 9-3355,
Breckenridge, Texas.

L‘ Thank you very much for your courtesy in this matter.

Yours very truly,

THE IBEX COMPANY

o A S

R. L., Elliott, Attorney

RLE:ea
enc
cc-Mr. Harold Kersey

P. 0. Box 305

Artesia, New Mexico
cc~Nearburg & Ingram
P 127 South Richardson

Roswell, New Mexico
ce-Graham Office




pEFOME YHE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

"IN THE MATITER OF THE HEARING

"CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF 'THE STATE OF NEW
"MEXICO FOR THE VPURPOSE OF ‘
. CONSIDERING: |

CASE NO, 1381
Order No. N-1127

i ‘ “APPLICATION OF KERSEY AND COMPANY
/FOR THE ASSIGNMENT OF A UNIT ALLOWABLE
'TO THE RED LAKE PREMIER SAND UNIT IN
{EDDY COUNTY, .JEW MEXICO.

p ORDEE OF THE COMMISSION |

'BY THE COMMISSION:

Thin cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
“Febmry 11, 1938, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, hefore Elvis A. Utz,
Examiner duly appoint.d by the New Mexico Oil Conservation Com-
mission, hereinafter referred to as the '"Commission,' in accordance
lwith Rule 1214 of the Commiseion Rules and Regulations.

f‘ NOW, on this /gg % 4ay ot February, 1958, the Commission,
/a quorum being presen ving considered the applicution. the !
evidoncc adduced and thc recommendations of the Examiner, Elvis
{A Ut=z, and being fully advised in the premises,

| FINDS:
G

* (1) That due public notice having been given as required
eby law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subgect matter thereof. |
L (2) That the applicant, Kersey and Company, Was authorizoq
,by Grder No. R~368 dated January 13, 1855, to institute a pilot |
‘water flood project in the Grayburg tornatlon of the Red Lake Pool
sin Section 20, Township 17 South, Range 28 East, NMPM, Eddy County,
| New Mexico. é
v (3) That the Commission by Order No. R-9238 dated
116, 1957, approved the formation of the Red Lake Premier Sand Unit
ffor purposes of secondary recovery, whick unit comprises the follow-+
' ing described acreage

TOWRNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPH

Section 19; SkE/4

Section 20: NE/4 NV, 4, S,2 NW/4, NE/4, and 8/2
Section 21: SW/4 NW/4, SW/4, and W/2 SE/4
Section 28:  NW/4, Nvw/4 NE/4, and Nw/4 SW/4
Section 29: N/2

Section 30: NE/4

all in Edady County, New HMexico.




-l
Case No. 1381
Order No. R-1127

(%) That Order No. R-938 alsv authorized the Commission 5

f to give administrative approval for any subsequent expansion of
the initial piiot water flood project referred to above,

(5) That at the present time there are eleven authorized

- water injection wells within the limits of the Red Lake Premier

well
- Lease No. Unit fec. Twp. hge .
- Thompson 1 K 20 178 28E
© Thompson 2 L 20 178 28E
Thompson 3 N 20 178 28BE
Thompson 4 M 20 178 28K
Hartley 4 I 20 178 28E
Delhi-Reid 1 F 20 178 28E
Welch-Reid i G 20 178 28x
Welch-8tephens 2 H 20 178 28K
Scannell-Shell 2 p 20 178 28E
Welch 10 L 21 178 28k
Welch 13 M 21 178 28E

f has caused an increase in the producing capacity of the producing
. wells offsetting said injection project to the extent that certain

|

Sand Unit, to-wit:

(3) 'That thco injection of water into the Premier Sand of
the Grayburg formatica through the eleven wells described above

of said wells are now capable of producing considerably in excess
of the daily top unit allowable for said wells. i

(7) That the preponderance of the evidence indica*es that !
waste may occur if the production from the wells affected by the
above-described water flood project is curtailed.

(8) That there are thirty-six ‘'developed 40-acre proration
units' in the above-described Red Lake Premier Sand Unit, a ''develdp-
ed 40-acre proration unit" being defined as a 40-acre tract on ;
which there is at least one producing well or one authorized water
injection well. , ;

(8) That the original application in this case requested
that the Red Lake Premier Sand Unit be assigned an allowable to be:
determined by multiplying the number of developed 40-acre proration
units times the top unit allowable for the Red Lake Pool. :

(10) That the applicant amended its application at the
hearing in this case to limit the wmaximum allowable which may be
assigned to the Red Lake Premier Sand Unit to an amount to be
determrined by muitiplying the number of 40-acre tracts on which
there is located an authorized injection well plus the numbexr oI
developed 40-acre proration units which either directly or
diagonally ofiseit the 40-acre tracts on which soid injection wellis
are located times the top vnit allowable for the Red Lake Pool,
said maximwa unit aliowable teo be produced in any proportion irom
any well or welis in the Red Lake Dremiexr Sand Unit.
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Case No. 1381
" Ordex No. R-1127

(11) ‘That approval of the subjeat spplication will not
impadr correlative righis.

: (12) That the subjecl application, as amended, should be
;approvcd.

; (13) That the daily allowable for the wells in the Red
. Lake Premier Ssaiud Unit for any given month should be assigned in
‘accordance with the anominations of the unit operator as filed oa
Form C-127, provided that the total allowable for the Red Lake

! Premier Sand Unit should not exceed the mauximum unit allowable
.derived in the manrer set forth above.

! IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

: (1) That the wells in the Red Lake Premier Sand Unit be
. assigned an allowable equal to the nominations of the unit operator
a8 filed on ¥orm C-127;

PROVIDED HOWEVER, That in no event shall the total allowable
‘asgigned to ¢ walis in the Red lLake Premier Sand Tmii ke greater -
: than an amount to be determined by multiplwving the number of 40-ucr?
‘' tracts on which there is located an authorized injection well plus
~the number of develcped 40-acre proration units which either
directly or diagunally offset the 40-acre tracts on which said
injection wells are located times the top unit allowable for the

. Red Lake Pool;

; PROVIDED FURTHER, That the allowable which is assigned
'to the Red Lake Premier Sand Unit may be produced from any well
-or wells in said unit in any proportion.

g DONE at Santa ¥e, New Mexico, on the day z2nd year herein-
| above designated.

STATE CF NE% KEXICO
CIL CONSERVATICN COMMISSION

VS At

EDWIN L, MECHEM, Chairman

. R

e

MURRAY E, MORGAN,, Member

Wl etz

A. L, PORTEZR, Jr., Member & Secrotary

Ciy/




APPLTCATION FOR EMERGENCY ALLOWABLE
RED LAKE (PREMIER SAND) UNIT
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

~r
~

b

0il Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico

WHEREAS, on January 13, 1955, by 0il Conservation Commission Order
No. R~568, permission was granted to Harold Kersey to inject water into the
Red Lake Area on a particular five spot pattern, as more particularly set out
in said order.

WHEREAS, on January 16, 1957, by Order No. R~938, the 0il Conservation
Commission approved formation of the Red Lake Unit for secondary recovery
operations by the injection of water into the Premier Sand Formation, and for
the expansion of the pilot flood authorized under its order of January 13, 1955,

WHEREAS, the pilot water injection program as authorized by the above
referred to orders was inaugurated and has progressed in an orderly fashion
to include and result in a unit comprised of producing wells and injection wells,
all as more particularly set out and described in Exhibit "A" attached hereto
and made a part of this application the same as if included herein. Reference
is herewith made to said Exhibit "A" for the production capacity of each well,
as well as the amount of water which has been injected into the water injection
wells as of January 15, 1958. The unit area consists of 1760 acres as shown
on Exhibit "B" attached hereto and made a part of this application for all
purposes, As shown on Exhibit "B", the unit area consists of forty-four (44)
40-acre tracts or units, Out of these forty-four (44) 40-acre tracts, (a)
seven such tracts have two wells on them, either one producing Qell and one
injection well or two producing wells, and (b) nine su¢h tracts have neither
a producing well nor zan injection well on them as yet. There are at present
eleven (l1) water injection wells and thirty-one (31) producing wells, which
result in thirty-five (35) producing 40-acre tracts, all as more particularly
shown on Exhibit "B", reference to which is here made,.

WHEREAS, there has been a sudden increase in production on the
Stephens~Federal #3 in the Unit "H' of Section 20, capable of making 90 barrels
or more of oil per day, and because of such circumstances has created an emergency
for an increase in allowable tc enable disposition of this waterflood oil from

said 40-acre tract.




WHEREAS, a unit agreemenl and a unit operating agreement has been

r prepared, agreed upon and executed by parties holding sufficient interest

in the Red Lake fremier Sand) Unit covering lands in said unit to give
reasonably effective control of operations therein, That said unit agreement

r and unit operating agreemeni: wiil be presented to the Bureau of Land Management

and the Commissioner of Public Lands within a few days and should soon there~

after be finally approved by the two agencies.

WHEREAS, there is included in the urnit,as more specifically set out
on Exhibit "B" attached hereto,reference to which is hereby made, thirty-~five
(35) 40-acre tracts on which there is at least one producing or one injection
vell, of which only one such 40~-acre tract is producing sufficient oil to
use up the present allowable,

IT IS, THEREFORE, respectfully requested that this Gommission issue

am order for an emergency allowable for the Red Lake Unit equivalent to 300
barrels of oil per day to be produced out of any well or wells in th~ unit
in any proportion until such time as a2 permanent order can be entered, or for
aperiod of 15 days, whichever occurs first.

Notification to the undersigned by collect telegram is respectfully
requested immediate‘ly after this Commission has reached a decision on this

aplication.

Respectfully yours,

KERSEY & COMPANY

3 N
BY: R, L. iéLIOTT, AtEorney

Ibex Building
Breckenridge, Texas




EXHUIBIT " A"

PRESENT OPERATIONAL DATA OF WELLS 1IN RED LAKE UNIT

Cumulative Water

Well Present Daily Water Imnj. bbls. to
Lease No. Unit Sec. Twp. Rge. Status 0il Prod. Inj. bbls, (1-15-5:)
Thompson #1 K 20 17 28 Injection - 73 59,886

" #2 L " " " " - 144 75,632

n #3 N " " m 1 - 185 49 ,243

" #4 M " " " it —_— 151 103,280

" #5 N " " " Producing 14 - -

" #6 K 1" [} " T 13 - .
Piatt #1 A 30 17 28 Producing 1 -e -
Hartley #1 I 20 17 28 Producing 1 e -

1" ##2 J " " " " 1 P P

n #3 J " i n 11 1 - - -

" #4 1 v " " Injeétion - 332 79,911
Delhi Reid #1 F " n " Injection - 241 58,691

" #2 B " " " Producing 1 -- --
Welch Reid #1 G H " " Injection -- 241 60,347

" #2- A e " Producing 1 - -
Welch Stephens #2 H n " u Injection -~ 254 48,516

B #3 I " " " Producing 90 -- --
Delhi stephens #1 p 19 17 28 Producing 2 -- --
Scannell #1 0 20 17 28 Producing 1 -- --

" #2 P n " " Injection -- 244 59,878
Tigner #1 L 28 17 28 Producing 1 -- --
Welch #10 L 21 17 28 Injection -- 224 47,194

" £11 X rooom " Producing 1 -- .-

" #19 N 1t n 1] " 1 — ——

L #13 N " " " ‘Injection ~— 217 57,330

" #12- D 28 17 28 Producing 1 - -

1" ) #14 c " " " " 1 - ——

11 #15 E 3] A " 11 1 -~ -

" #16 F " " n n 1 - -

" #18 0 21 17 28 " 0 - -~
Delhi #1 K 21 17 28 Producing 1 -~ -~

" #2 C 29 17 28 v 21 -- -

1" #3 D n tt " u 1 . -

Hi 34}4 A " T 1 1" 23 [ -

& #5 B L1 n i 1" 4 - —-—

" {6 I 19 17 28 ' 20 - —-—

] #9 0 1" n n " 1 — ———

" #10 G 3 17 28 " 1 - g
W.lliams A #1 B 2y 17 28 Producing 1 ~~ -
Wiltiams A #2 E " " 't " 1 - -
Williams B #1 F 29 17 28 " 1 -- .
Willisms B #2 G " " " " 1 —_— .

209 bbls/day 23006 650,908

<n
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ASoplication of Harony Tompany foaroa untt oalleo-
ahle for the od Lakes in Zddy County, Now
Moxico. Applicant, i above~styled causo,
saeks an arder authori ving a3 untt alloawable
caual to 3% Uiaoe tne torn unii allovavis for
tha Hod Lake Unit in Tornehip 17 Souvth, Ranae
28 Zast, Red Lake VPool, Sddy County, New Mexioeo,
said allowable in be producsd in any praportion
from the wells in the uynit.
REFCRE: Zlvis A. Utz, Examiner
TRANSCRIPT OF PRCCEZDINGS
MR. UTZ: The hearing will come to order. The

only case on the docket todasy

SCCLZY: Casa 1381

MR.

for 5 unit allowable for tho R

Mexico,

.
.

MR UTZ

M. ZLLICTT:  Mr. Exam
myself as R. L, &lliott, a
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olhor wiinorsoea, tnis Voot e e meny for conathing aftor
we ael throangh,
(e avorny)

L0070 Lottt rocord chow thal e ackcd for othor

arpeoarances, and thors wore nons, Yo may orocod,

TIINT O gy U
A S e O I I T TN

called as a witnose, having boon firat duly svorn on oath, tostifigd

DIRECT EXAMINAT ICH

Q State your name.

A Robert H. Vick.

& Your address?

A  The Ibex Company, Breckenfidge, Texas.

MR, ZLLIOTT: ™ill the Examiner accept Mr. Vick as an
expert from previous appearances,; or would‘you like me to qualify
him?

M. UTZ: No, sir, Mr. Vick's qualifications are acceptable
and have been approved before;

2 (By Mr. Elliott) Mr. Vick, application for a permanent
allowable 3in the Red Lake Fremier Sand Unit has been made to the
Commission and being heard this morning for setting such allowable
As set forth in the application under ExhibitsA and B, certain
40-acre tracts or 40-acre units are shown as being included in

this Bed Lake Unit, and cortain information vith reforonce to tho
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product ion and wat oo Sathet ey, Powiely ovan ovorihd osxedate do
I - \ 4 - N ais Y FE M M B P, N . 3 Lt sy oy I
the Ixamines n goncral fhoe unite 1050 aro a9t up i tnte pardio-

I

vlar unit, starinag fuct what 40 acroshve vraducing wolls and which

anee have “n'octian volle ond whiich have bodb, o none,

A Viell, as «ratod in our applicstion for our reguosted allow
able, the Red Lake Promfor Dond Init iy compoend of forty~four
40-acre tracte or unitc, Cul of these forty-four 40-3cre tracts,
seven such tracts have two walle, either one producing well and on
iniccton well, or twe producing wells, Nine such tracts have
neither a producing well nor an iniection well as yet on them,
and there are at present eleven water injection wells and thirtzen
producing wells, which result in thirty-five producing 40-acre
tracts as shown on Exhihit B,

HRe PCRTER: How many producing welle did you say?

A Thirty-five producing 40-acre tracts, now thore are seven
such tracts have two wells on them of the thirty-five, thirty-one
producing wells,

M. FORTER:  Thank you.

Mi. CCOLEY:  Would you repeat that? Did you say thirty-ong

producing wells?
A lleven water injection wells and thirty-one producing well:
at the vresent.

7 (By Mr. Elliott) This results in hov nmany producing

AN-qors unitay

A Thirty-Tiva producing 4%0-acese units in the ovorall Red Lak

DranyNiey N AARSO A s
Teir AN

LY

-

‘)




1re3
AN 4 .
Q0 In ofther worde, there sro thivty=five Al0-uc0re producing

uatte within the unit as qod aw

G wWould you fell the Examiner 3 13tt12 of the history of the
~ Ky

-

nirction of wator intn theso wells in this un't, +o give him some
1 3

Sdea how much waler has bon infected and what the injectivity rat

rue

s in the past and at prosent?
A Weoll, the originaljpilot flood consisted of four injection
wolle on the Thompson lease, which ic the westernmost portion of
the presently developod water flood area, four iniection wells and
one producing wéll, one center producing lel( Water injection
commenced aporoximately June or July of '$9 and some;approximately
in January, they obtained thoir {irst production gncroase on tho
center producer, and we have boen all the interim time trying to

form the overall 1760 acre unit before we commence oxpansion of
I

e

the proiect, and that's necaring its final completion stages righ
now, vut we have gone ahead-and expanded the pilot flood to includ
seven more injection volls which are shown on Exhibit R; and
these injection wells currontly, of the new ones, currantly have
forty to forty-five thousand barrels of water cumulative and they
are taking water at approximately three hundred to thrae hundred
fifty barrels por day,

M. PORTEL: Por owollw

A Yee, sir, that Te, and s have fust roalizad somo producti

12

A1




operator of the pro

Tioracons o apnd e e approximoio o and o onr £ apn poring,
This theeo hund-od to throo hundpod Fifty barrale por doy wil!
probably come down in the near furare Lo o comcthing more in line, tp
two hundred to fwo hundred fifiy bdrrols por day per injection wolll,
Curocumulative infeciton toial into ihe o overall proicet, the »ld
pilot and thae now, has amountod to 80,007 barrals of water,
approximately, o Juanuary the 10th,1GLHR,

& (By Me. Tlliott) Wil vou please refer to Lxhibit A of
the application. Are you familiar with the contents set ou' in

such exhibit?

A Yes, s

Rede

Q Did you prepare the information that is shown there?
A Yes, sir, with the aid of Mr. Kersey, who is the praosent
ject in the field.

-~

Q Of your own knowladge and from the knowledge that you

e

acquired from Mr. Kersey, ic 1t your opinion that the facts set

s

out in Exhibit A are true and correct?

A Yes, oir, epproximately., Only one point might nced clari-
fying a little bit, the 209 barrals per day of actual production
which we list as present oil pronduction from the total number of
welle is approximately 185 barrels, inctead of 209 barrels.

Q Vhere is the discrepancy?

)

A On the Yelch Stephans No. 3 in Unit H, Section 20, Township
17, Rang2 28. Ve list the producing, or the production capacity of

that well &g nineiy darrsls, and it wae in the process of being

2 =z

DEARNLEY - MeEiss & ASSOCIATES
: NCORFORATED
GeNERAL L aww REPIRTERS
ALBUQUERQUF. Now Mexico
3-6691 5.9546




pumped down after the initial vroductiion increase, and wo ostimate
at nincty barrels, and in reality it turned out about sixty barrel

2 Such well is actually makinag sixty barrelse ner day, then?

A Yes, sir.

Q Ie it continuing %o make that?

A Yes, sir.

Q With that correction, then, you would say that Exhibit A
is correct in all detail?

A Yes, sir.

Q I --

A (Interrupting) Now it might b

it

pointed out that there are
certain other production increases that have transpired since we
prepared this statement, which are considered normal for the flood

project, but there are other production increases.

e e v+ L o i e 2o et i 8 G e i 2 i et e i T et

Q Yould ycu give the Examiner the benefit of this informatiof,
please?

A Along the Hartley No. 1 and No. 2 Wells in Section 20,
Township 17, Range 28, thz prcduction on this exhibit is lis ted
as one barrel each for the Hartley No. 1 and No. 2, and that total
production is épproximately forty barrels of oil,

Q Per day?

A Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: Would you give us those wells again?  Aro we otill

on Exhibit A7

A Cn EZxhibit A,




M. UROEY s 1 G mwanly bereale ) M, ] Looarnd Mo, 2
ASE RSN

A2 d - rety v o~ n - ~ L .y "

MR.OUTZ s Which wells wors those

A The

Haortley Mo, in odntte §oand 3 oof 20, 17, 28

\

Q Would you pieass state the prese preduction on lhose

two wells again?

A Iar, Kersey sitates thait Ne. 1 s producing five barrels
against one on our original report, and tha o, 2 Well is producin@
fifteen barrels por day inctead of the one barrel per day.

MR. PORTER:. 1Is that 3 very recent development?

MR. KERSEY: Yes, it ic within the past week.

Q Are there any other new developments since this applicatio
was filed?

A To my knowledge, no.

Q Then with the three changes on this 2xhibit to show the

Hartley No. 1 as producing five, Hartley No. 2 producing fifteen,

and the Yelch-Stephens No. 3 sixty in lieu of ninoty, then Exhibit

~
s

A is correct and up to date”

sir, I beoliav

5C

[
1]

A Yes, ,

¥R. PORTER: 'What would the last total be, do you have
that please?

MR, KERSEZEY: That would be twelve barrels off of that,

on2 hundred ninety-seven.

o Is

that what

A Well, now, it is definitesly hard to sta¥*2 an sxact figure

=4




—— it - . et e et

v e
Yir6, Siv 3

A Mr. Kersey says some of the other wells
two in different places,

M. PORTER: I roecognize that that is a
situation.
would like

R, ZLLICTT: AY this time !

4
D
O
o
-y
o
<
at
=
jon
.
(-‘b
e
o
r,
c*
o
@

as part of this
these three factors,

MR. UTZ: Do you have copiss of

Vick, you said that the No. 3
barrels, and corrécted that 1o sixty barrels a

A Viell,
had projected Exhibit A vas an

well had, the fluid lsvel had built up in the

move a larger pump unit on the well to snabla u
and whon we did got it oumped down, 1

anticipated ninnty.

nstead of

[

our

vent from

Ia
Lo

assum

o3

f

t

n

Lol

well

re Lo oA

ast cnan

o have 1

more clarification

want to enter, or would you like for us to use the ones that
- have already filed?
MR. ELLICTT: Vould that be permissible?
MR, UIZ: It will be permissible., I will mgke th
MR. ELLIOTT: 1 have some tharmofax copies here.
MR, UTZ: 1 think we should hawa little
on the amount of oil herc. Ae T understood your testimon

sy

y?

tion

and ve

to pump

barrel or

>

giny

ntroduced

application as changed by

thosas exhibits that you

you

I tried to 2xplain here, the ninety barrels as we

. The
had tno

it down,

1

‘xty barre
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A Yes
[ R4S
Qv -
and 2.
A Yes,
¥ 40l
Y Y

A Yos,

MR.

to the entra
them?

MR,
yvet., I am g

Pl‘R *
it w

G (By

allowable on
unit?
A  Yes,

Q Is i
uniform and

at most any

e ity b Trying to b oot fiaure f
ro. Yon 4o Bondr d o nine barraele
U7 And your addod otabtoen barrels on the

sir.
UI7Z: And you took thirty barrels off your nine
eir,

Utz: nincty-seven., Is there objec

nc2 of Exhibits A and B -- is that the way you

ELLIOTT: WWell, 1
oing to introduce B,

UTZ: 1Is there obljection to the

ill be so admitted.

Yr. Elliott) Mr. Vick, on this Exhibit A, befo

show only one well capable of making more than

the 40-acre unit, or maximum allowable for the

pde

SiTr.

t your opinion that the flood is progressing in

forosoeable manner to show othor 40-acre unitis

time cossibly oxceod the maximum

far A0~acrs unt

NYoYonT

> Hartlaey )

ty’

tion

designa

naven't introduced anything but A

40-~acr

will

So you actually lost twelve barreis, is *that corgs

13%4

~

tod

cL?

o
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ov, iy oo arar b g fae o mamenty cao, Che tariloy Wo,

cnd e 2 Welle vbToh are Ineide prodicere, poseitly the prodoct o

4

nereaco boing roalizod Shore ot T A iaT Ty b abow s e thin ty-

tovoe barreole por day, or the tap umit allawabtle for

S P ]
AN=acra irogt

’ ik to now »ofor your to ixhinit Foof

shonld
the application, which ‘e the nlat showing ‘hey vorimotar and the

tracts includad In the Lod Lave 'Inlt Sroa. DIJ you prepare this

Lo Yes, sin,

2 As. shown on said plat, are all of the wells shown to be

producing wells, and all of the wells shown to be water injection
wells correct?

A Yes, sir, as far as my knowledge goes they are correct.
QG Is the dotted line showing thz unit boundary correct?
A Yes, sir.

Q And this unit would result in forty-four 40-acre units?

A Yes, sir,

Q ©Of which thirty-five of these units are now producing?

A Yes, sir.

MR, ELLIOTT: Mr. Examiner, I should now like to have ycu

enter as an exhibit in this hearing the Exhibit B of the applicatig
ﬁ MR, UTZ: 1Is there ébjection to the entrance of this Exhib

If not, it will be accepted.

G Hr. Vick, according to the application, this particular

unit was originally aporoved by this Commission on January 13,

195%,

br .
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for an injection of water in a five-spot pattern on the Thompson
leéee, 1 believe, ie¢ that correct:

A »Yes, sir,

2 And then as this vater flood progrzssed and the unit was
vui together, you nad another hearing to set up this Red Lake Unit

A Yes,

Q@ And the Commission approved the Red Lake Unit as set out if

Exhibit B, which has been introducea, by order of January 16, 1957
A Yes.
2 And that this thing has now progressed to the point that
the purpose of this hearing is to get a unit allowable set for the

production of oil from such unit?

A Yes, sir, that's cerrect.

Q Are you familiar with the unit agreement and the unit
operating agreement which has been prepared?

A Yes, sir.

Q@ Has this unit agreement and unit operating agreement kaen
signed by all necessary parties?

A Yes, sir, as far as working interests are concerned, and
royalty interests, it's my understanding that it is in the final
submission form to the United States Geological ' Survey and

Cemmissionsr of Public Land for final approval,

%2 This unit agreement iz limited to tho Red Lake Promier Sanﬁi

A Yes, sir.

Q And includes both State and Fedoral acreoagn?

A




14

A Yes, sir,
Q Do you know of your own poersonal knowledge that Mr, Jack
Campball presented the signed onit and unit operating agreements

to the Land Commissioner and to the United States Geological
Survey for approval?

£ I'm not sure. It's my understanding ihat he has.

Q And is it your understanding that the State has approved
the Unit?

A Yes, sir. That's my understanding.

Q And that the United States Geological Survey has tentative]
approved the agreement?

A Yés, sir.

MR. ELLIOTT: If it might be permissible, I would like to
get into the record at this tfme the contents of the conversation
which I had with the United States Geological Survey before this
hearing.

M. UTZ: You may proceed.

MR. ELLIOTT: Mr. Cooley and myself talked to Mr. James
Knauff with the United States Geological Survey in Roswell as te
tﬁe approval or disapproval of th2 Red Lake Unit agreement and
operating agreemant, and he advisad vs that as far as they were
concerned, the unit had been approved, but that it must be for-
warded to "ashington for final approval; and that hs was aware of
thie hearing for setting a unit allowable for the Red Lake !Unit,

and that he had no obiectiun to - this Commission setting a unit

Ly




allowaple for the unit, and he adviasod 2, SaYoy sl mye 1 2 ha
he would forward o teoleoram thic dats to chon that they had o
oppocition to ihe sotting onf o onlt S llowsbls,

MR, OCOUEYr Uauld von ks to eagunat e, 1 1iodt, ot
the telegram when roceivod Lo nolad o in the vecord of thiao oo

PO

M, SLLIOTT:  Yes, [ should Yike to roquest that apon thoe

, 1
receipt of the feleagram from Mr, Keanff that the come bo ontored

5 as an axhibit of thic bearing,

[
D
o
o
©
3
o'
2
o
o+
D

MR. CCOLEY: Tt doesn't necessar’ly noeod to be an oxhibit,
Just make it a part of the record.

MR. ELLIOTT: All right, make it a part ef the rocord,

MR. UTZ: Any objection? If no obioction, it will be mads
a part of the record-in this case.

Q (By Mr. Elliot%) Mr. Vick, is it your opinion that a unit
allowable be set for this Red Lake 'Init to such an extent 3as to
be able to produce and sell all the oil roqultiné from this water
injeétion, or if not, that pormannnt dlmaqe minht result because

of having to hold back on the water injeoctinn?

A Yes, sir, that's my definite opinion as a water flooding
enginanp, that the iniection ratos that we have set up are comparay
to normal water flooding eperations, and that it's definitely
desirable that we bo in a position to produce all of the oil as
it comes into the producing wells so affected by our injection weall
on the proinct.

3 In othor worde, it is yoaur opinion that the rate of injecty

le

on
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that you have now <0 o0 To vhe gosi oconomical and officiont
method of watoer injoctlon intn this particular sand, and that any
intorruption of such infectinng might cause permansnt damage to the
ultimate recovory of oil?
A That's correct, y2s, Sir.
M. GLLICTT: 1 believe that's all 1 have.

(Discus=ion off the record.)

Mr. Vick, at thic hearing we arve trying

=
——
[be]
~
]
{Ti
f
—
i
o]
fetd
t
S

to determine the unit allowable which would be sufficient to take

action.

Caie

care of the oil which may be produced because of water in
¥Yhat is your opinion as tb the allowable that would be required to
handle this production?

A Well, we would like to recommend that i+ be sect up on an

appropriation basis, mors or less, {rom our poini of view of recom

mending our allowable for the succeeding month, or the next pro-

3

ducing month, in line; in making an approximation from our produc-

ticn curves and our daily operation during the month of the amount
of allowable that we would neced for tha affected tracts 6r-for
just the affected tracts for, on a enit basis, but sending in our
supplements or appropriation notices from our production curves on
an actual well test basis, or somcthing along that line.

2 Vould it bo yourrocommendation that the thirty-five develoj
or producing tract: b» sot up for a top allowable; in other words,
nave tha Commiseion Lo arant ¢ permanent allowable squivalent to

the maximum allovabls {oar thirty-five al-acre tracts, and then

¥

D ¢

o
(S,




ncﬁiﬁato cach month undsy 2uls 1124 G%Uthw Chnanrvation Taws as
tozthe actuval amount of oifl that you think will be produced?

A Yes, sir. I boliava that would be,definitely a2 maximum
allbwnbln set up along that line, should be definitely adeqguate
for;the production from the unit operations, considering our rate
of aevelopment and oxpansion of the overall unit and tho presént
reséonéo,thdt that typo of allowable would be adequate.

G

X

In other words, ‘t's your opinion thaﬁ the production will
nevér get to the point that 1t would be more than the amount of
the ?op allowable that would be applicable to thirty-five producing
unit;? |

éA Yes, sir.

1 MR. ELLIOTT: Mr. Examiner,vas set up by Mr. Vicks! testimg
and Eequested in the application, we would like the record to show
that%it is our recommendation, and respectfully request of the
Commigsion that an allowable, permanent allowable be set for the
unit ;quivalent to the tep allowable of thirty-five 40-acre pro-
ducing%tracts, and that Mr. Kersey, the operator, will hominate each
month%under Form 127 as %o actual amount of production that he
astimates will be needed for the following month.

M. UTZ: 1 believe the record will show your statement,
it wiﬁl be a part of the record, at least. Do you have anything
fUrth?}?

YR, ELLICTT: I beliave that's all I have.

MR, UTZ: Are there questions of the witnoss?

ny,
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MRL, O TOOLEY: Yes, Mr. Pxeaminer,
MR, UTZ: Mr. Coolev,
CROSS LEXANINATION
By MR. CCCLEY:

2 Mr. Vick, do you have knowlodge whethar the operator of
the Red Lake Premisr Ssnd Unit has plans to drill any of the nine
undrilled 40-acre tracts contained in the unit?

A Yes, sir. It's currently under a continuous, more or less
a continuous stage of investigation and developmeant;as our respons
continue from the present water flood, we will be drilling outside
wells from time to time, and also completing some of the inside
patterns that we have water going into now. I have reference to
the area on Exhibit B, this location right here.

G That won't do fér the record.

A Specificaliy a location in the northeast 330,nut of the
northeast corner of Unit H, or I mean of Unit P, in Section 20,
17, 28,

MR. UTZ: ¥ould that not be a 330 - 990 location?

A Tt would be a 330,

MR. UTZ: 990 south a

o}

d east from Section 207

A Yes, sir.

Q (By !Mr. Cooley)} That unit already has an injection well
in it, doss it not?

2

A Yes, sir.

2 Then maybe w2 had better clarify this other point before

-

b S
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we procacd any further on this line of questioning.,  Yoeu statad
in your direct testimony that there are thirty-five producing
units. I don't helieve you meant that in ite literal sense, did
you? Are therec not only thirty-one producinag oil wells?
A Well, we considerit as such, Mr. Zooley, as a developed A

40-acre tract.

Q That is the distinction I wanied to draw here. There are
thirty-five developed 40-acre units?

A Yes, sir.

Q The definition of a developed 40-~acre unit being in your
understanding that the unit contains at least one producing well
or one injection well?

A Yes, sir.

@ Put there are only thirty-one, or possibly less, I do not

~

now, producing units, maybe less -=-

A (Interrupting) Actually thirty-one producing wells.

Q Thirty-one producing wells, and do you have & calculation
of how many prcducing 4C-acre “racts there are?

A Well, there would be some tweniy-2ight or twenty-nine.

We don't have that figure, but several of the tracts do have,40-acte

tracts do have twe producing wells on them at ths present time.

Q So there would be something less than thirty-one oroducing
40-acre tracts?

A Yes, sir,

L0y

£

Put thirty-five devoloped 40-acre tract

o
o
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that term?
A Yes, SiTrs
g Now pack to my fivat question. 1 you have knowledage whe

Jea

the unit operator plans to drill anmy of the nine undrilled or un-
X p

~>

developed 40-acre tpacts to which you nave tostified

for somatime in the future.

Q They are under ~consideration for sometime in Lné future.
There are forty-four 4Q-a:re tracts in the gnit?

A Yes, S5ir.

Q Nine of which are not --

(Interrupting) presently drilled.

T

q -- not doveloped in any fashion to date”
A  Yes, sir.

Q In the ovent that any of the nine undeveloped units wel

subsequently daveloped, would the operator then sonk the allowabl
penefit from thal unit?

A Yes,sir, we Qould need,possibly need that stipulation.

q vould it not be than more proper to request that, rether
than thirty-five times top unit allowabla, that the mumber of
developed 40-acre tracts within the unit times top allowable, whi
tracts”

L Yoo, 51T, that would b2 definitely tne most appropriale
T

way of putting 34, baliove.

o

A Not immediately, but dofinitely thaytre under concidernatiof

2

-

-

4

L

would allow you the latitude for subsequent development of undrill

T




5 Ve eyt . _ A
Now, & balleve vour Sxhiibit A chowe that theoro gro o lovan

inteclion wolls vithin tho unis aread

A Yos, oir,
2 Are all o of thoess indootion 1le oresently being usoed’

Q Order 3-948 authorizod the injection of water into the
Thompson wells Moo 1, 2, 3, and 4; and Crder R-938 authorized
subsequent expansion of the pilot water flocd, subi=zct to approval
;f tre C1l Conservation Commission, provided the information raquir
by paragraph B of Rule 701 was supplied. Have the seven additional
injection wells been approved by the Commission?

A  They werc submitted on an exhibit similar te the Exhibit R
attachaed theve, and I believe you submitted those, didn't vyou,
Harold?

MR. KERSEZY: At the hearing at Hobbs, I believe vie submittg
that plat with these present injection vrells and also the proposad

additional injection wrlls thst we'll have latnr.

Late
¢

IR. COOLEY: Cff the record hoere,
(Discussion off the record.)

R, COOLLY: Let's go back on the record.

o+
por

G By Mr. Croley)} UMr. Vick, the Red Lakz Gil Pool has as i

ros formations; it is

o
w0

I

vertical limits the Grayburg and the San An
my understanding that under this present injection ecrogram you are

inieciing only into the Grayburg formatisny

2 \ 3 H .
A Y2e, sir, that is correct.

©

Q.

PES
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7 Urdar X=9%AE8 suthorizod doloctiogn Toin the Seovburg producoha

formation or horizon, and =035

of the Fremicer Sand of the Red Laks Fooll Wenld you clarify whothg

or not these tve horisons ars ans and Lo samo?

A It's our undercetanding geologically that the Grayburg

(5]

ection is camposed of cevaral intoervals and o~ geoloagists considg

the Premior Sand secti

O

n as the lowermast,lying on top of the San
Andres in the immediately lower saction of the Graybura.

G I realizz that the Premier Sand doos not comprise the
entire Grayburg formation but is it the only productive horizon

or zone in this area?

A In the Red l.ake Pool.

O
o+

In the Red l.ake Pool, the Premier Sand is the productive

sand

-t
)

the Grayburg formaticen?
A To my knowledge, vos, sir.

Q Would vou say, !r. Vick, that the productive capacity of

the wells in tho genesral area here involved has fallen to the poing

whe -e they would be considered in the stripper stage werc it not
for water injection?

A Yes, sir, definitely.; They were at the economic limit at
the time that secondary recovery>measures were installed.
Q Vhat do you mzan by "economic limit"?

A  The peint where any profit ceases to pe realized from normd
oparation or day %n day cperation of the producing prope:tiesl

G Yere it not for the inctitotion of soms type of socondary

~

1

"

fl
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proa-am, Lhe ccopomics of tho sl he v bd dicoar tnnt the o wells

o pluagsd and abandonedn

1 ]

G Then if any addiiinnal ~il 1o to bo abtainad from the Ted

Lake Pool in thia srea, 24 muct ho ac a resnlt of cscondary vecoveny

overgtionsy

£ Yes, sir.

Q@ Mr. Vick, vyou testified that you felt that the curtailment
of oroduction from the wells affected by the injection of water in
this area might possibly result in waste, ic that correct?

A That's correct, yes, sir.

Q Do you also feel that the rate of development within the

unit area as outlimed on Zxhibit B can be so controlled as to kesap

on from the unit within the limits of the zllowaj

[N

€

the total preduct

o~

formula that you have propssed, that being the number c¢f developed
40-acre tracts times top unit allowable?
A Yes, sir, that's my opinion. I might say that our projectd

rate of development is such that it will be in stages from this

[l

area toward tha edqges of the outlined unit, the timing on it will
bz in response to the way that the outside row of producers reacts
to the water injection, and in order to maintain some balance we
have a period of time that we can wait for this producticn to comse

up on the outside row, and then come in. at a little bit later

cy vt 3 N L 2 — 3 . . - S M . .. \ LT ~
dste ana start our injection into thoe next outside raw; but 1t has

y be on a definite time basis bocause you have to maintain some

Q,

£S




e

comtloncs of bolanc: on owouy St iony welle o Noop Tron o carrying
A4 niagh water production from voor nTHisl dntectios wella while vour

outside wells are stiirl drivinag »oil,

& As a further clarification of 4hat matter, by staging the
subsequent development nf thic water flood,will the peaks of pro-
duction frem any group of vroducing wells be staggered so that
all of your producticn will not be obtained or sl] of your wells
will pot peak @t the sarme time?

A That is correct, It will dafinitely have a levelling effag

[

on your peak production of this time interval which we will put thd

P
ey

de rows of injection wells on.

P

oute

<

Q %ill the production from the wells in the center, or the
wells which you might expect to be your highest producers in the

initial stages -- let me ask you how will it be shared throughout

A Vell, relatively, the inside wells will be higher than the
cutside wells on a theoretical basis.

Q The production from those wells will be higher

A Yes, sir.

Q The revenues, how will it be shared?

A The unit participation formula is set up on a cumulative
production factor, and an acreage factor, and a well factor, which
was included to derive the pérticipation parcentages for sach of

the various interccets in tho Hod Lak- Unit, and thal vas sot up

L

initfally and won'{ vary any, but ~ach unit will share according




thic percentage in the overall produciion {rom, no matter which

well 1t comes from.

‘o

2 Let me ask thie guestion first. 7311 an undrilled 49-3cre

e

tract have any share of the productiony
A Yes, sir, on the twanty-five percent zcreage factor vwhich
wae included in the formula, participation formula, it would have,
it would be very nominal but it would be actually a participation.
Q And this participation will be from the very first day of

distribution of unit funds?

A Vlell, actually, when the unit goes into effect.

pete

nto effect?

0

- When the unit goes

sir.

g
g
84
w0

0

Everyone will then commence sharing, it will not be stagoed
aut?
A No, sir.

Q What will be the disposition of production from the time

you first got a kick on any of these wells; your present production

for instance, which is prior tc formal approval of the unit, how
will the present praduction be allocated?

A According to the -- vell, actuvally, the prosent ownership,
Mr. Cooley --

& (Interrupiting) Jost a minuta.  In accordance with the

toerms of the leasos?

A Yes, sir., Now it wac ovv hopnos and ous foeoling that this
untt agroeement will actually oy in D00 c bengin of

A

i i 4 OO e LIRS
it
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time before these last responsss that we have obtained there, but
we had seme difficuloy in getting signatures on the total unit
aqreement and it has held us up just that long.

QG Can you identify the wells for me, please, from which you
are getting the response at the present time?

A Well, from Exhibit B, we're presently having a rcsponse
on the Hartley No. 1 and 2, which are in I and G, Units 1 and G
of Section 20.

Q Those are State Leases?

A Yes, sir. We presently have an increasc on Stéphens*Federa
Ne. 3, which is in Unit H of Sectioh 20.

Q As the name impl'es, tﬁat is a Féderal lease?

A Yes, sir. And we prasently have. a slight increase on No.
12 of Unit D in Section 28, which is the Welch State Red Lake.

Q ‘Yow much of 2n increase do you have on that one?

A That is approximately a barrel or two or three, Harold?

MR. KERSEY: Yes, about two barvels, approximately.

A Right straight across th»s bottom there, the No. 4 Piatt
Srate Delhi in Unit A of Section 29 had a slight response, two or
three barrels; and the Qo. 2 and No. 5 Wells in Unit B and C of
the sams Section 29 had slight increases. The No. 3 - Yates Ctate
Delhi in Unit D of Section 29, approximately what is that, Yarold?

MR. OKERSZY: It i anproximately three or four barrels now

A And the Uell Ha, A - Dolhi Srate in Unit J of Section 19,

O

17, 28, is maxing approximitely twealy barrela; the Thompson State

S

D>




No. & and No. 6 in Unit J and Unit 4 of Section 29, 17, 28, arc
producing approximately thirty-five barrels total between the two.
We can go back o Cxhibit A, I was taking them from Exhibit B, some
of the names might be a little bit different.

G I don't believe it is necessary, Mr. Vick. I was just
trying to get some idea of what the impact,prior to final approval
of this unit agreement, is going to b2 on the rights of thq variou
operatcrs throughout the unit, especially the voyalty owners.

Back to this formula set out in the unit agreomen£. You did tell
us a cumulative production factor?

A Yes, sir.

Q Does tﬁat include ths primary recovery of tha well?

A Yes, sir, that was the primary recovery to the date that
working up the unit agreement was commenced, I believe it was.

2 Uhy was that criterion used, Mr. Vick?

A Well, in old depleted fizlds such as this, we feel and it
is more or less an accepted engineering fact that the actual oil
in place or left in place is iﬁ direct proportion to the cumulativ
primary production,

Q The higher the primary producticn, the groater the amount
of 0il still in place?

A S+i1l in place, yoo, sir.

0 And the wells which wore converted to injection wells alse
have this cumulaiive {ilagure?

A Xne, <ic fhey core taken, ar o tho unit participation vas

S
3
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on 40-z2cre tracts, and whether that tract had twe producing wells
with o cumulative of so much, or whether it had one with the same

cumulative, it was still the <amo participation factor.

And production during secondary recovery has no bearing on

e

how they share in the proceeds from the unit?
A That's zorrect, no bearing whatsosver.

MR. ELLIOTT: What is that question?

YR. CCOLEY: Does the-production since injection of water
or the cutoff date have any bearing whatsoover on the amount of
participation?‘

MR. ELLIOTT: You mean up to the time the unit is approvad

MR. CCOLEZY: Yeos, sir.

M. COOLZY: To and beyond that.

A After unit approval it would have no beari-, on whichwell
it was taken from, each intersst would share according to his
participation factor.

Q Will production subject to the injiection of water and prioi:

~
7/

cumulative production {iqure”

Q

the approval ve added on to th

Q You have alrerady made a cutsff date for cumulative praduck

A Yes., If it oxtands aver tno long 2 period of timn, wo
will, can como in and rocaleulats the cumulative orodnctine Tigors

. ; . .
ty a2 neow date and st it up eon tho same basis nut on o cumolative
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produstion figure, but w. feel that it would b2 aleng that line,
it would be hird tc satisfy varions interests in dividing this
secondary recovery production.

Q@ In any calculation aftor the date that the injection wells

would be converted, it would be?

Q Because they haven't had an opportunity to produca any morg
even though they might have, they have been conv-orted to water
injection wells?

A Along ti .t same lin=, we Lad the same discussion develop
in the Caproqk~Unit agreement, and initially it was their point of
view that the actual secondary recovery produced oil due to the
water flood in_ the Caprock Field would be taken off of their futurg

participation on some month to month basis or something, but if

one operator's tract had produced a considerable amount of secondaty

oil, then he would be more or less penalized on future secondary

ofl until such a time as that secondary oil were sllocated back
to the various, intec other overzll participation.

Q No such provision has been made in this?

A No, sir, as yet not,

MR. CCCLZEY: I believe that's all the quostionce 1 have.

rry 1 -7 o, 5 -
YR. UTZs v, Porter,

G Mr. Vick, most of thosa wells in thie wun®i 10 teo 12 yoars

old?




—

A Yes, I do not recallzuxactly. I believe 19 and 44 to 47,

something like that, was the initial production.

O Of course, the verticﬁl limits of the Red Lake Fool have
been defined;as Grayburg-8an ?ndres. Do you know whether or not.
these particular wells were c;mpleted in both these formations?

A To my knowledge, in t%e interpretation of our geoclogical

department, they are only in the Premier portion.

Q. Premier of the Grayburg?
A Yés, sir.
¥MR. PORTER: Thank you.

NR. UTZ: Any other qdestions of Mr. Vick? Mr. Nutter.
By MR. NUTTER: |

Q Mr. Vick, if the injection well in thi:z unit agreement

should receive top allowable wells and all -- or if the 40-acre
tracts with injection wells should recsive top normal unit allowabll

and if all of the offsetting 4C-acre tracts which are developed
should receive a top normal unit allowable, will sufficient allow--

able be assign2d to this area to 2nable you to produce the producir

wells without waste or without having to curtail?

A It's ay opinioan, My, Hutter, that it could b2, since v

el

do havn approximately some four hundred acres undar development

right now, that that would be sufficiant to care for the praductior
2 Is that tho producing 40-acr> tracis that are nffsetiting
the inisction proagrams
A0 1T seo. 11, iite adaquate.

o
>

9




B o 31
7 Hovw many injection tracio are thore:
A There are eleven inisction wells, presently.
Q How many producing wolls or how many dovelopad 40-3cre
tracts offset those eleven injection iractsy
A I kbelieve according to our previous count, wasn't it sixtegn?
Q There are sixteen?
A Yes, sir,

Q

Yhich gives you a total of twenty-seven tracts sither

“injection or offsetting producing tracts?

A Yes, sir.
3 You think that the total allowable derived from a normal

unit allowable times those twenty-seven forty-acre tracts would

be sufficient for the unit?

b :
1 1T 63

A belisve 1t would be adequeé /25, Sir.,

Q Another thing, Mr. VYick, I think you stated there

were

-

thirvty~five developed 40-3cra .racis. 1 count thirty-six on the

Exhibit B. Yhat i fer that difference in total developd

ig e CcAaust
tracts?
A I don't knov,>ﬁr. Mutior, unleoss 14t was ~-
MR MUTTER . OfF the racord,
(Discuscion of f tha record.)
VRLOUTZ: Uls are now back on the record. Uould you care
to ansvier tnat queostion, Mr., Yzl
Ao After 3 reocaloulation, we would 1ike to state that thn
discrzrancy in our total aumber of pradusing or dovelonsd tracis




wWan ot crror, Gl onrecosst et bty thT ety e T oot of
thiviy-f v,

MR OOCGLEY s Vhich well was T that you omitiod:
A The omiqcsion wag ~-

M. OCOLEY:  (Interrupting) Refee Lo Zxhibit B,

A

A Referring to Exhibit B, the Staley Cil Company Well No, 1

i

in Unit Y, Section 37, 17, 28,
MR. NUTTER: Mr. Vick, is that Staley Well No. 1 also
somatimes roeforred to as ihe Scannell Yell No, 17
A VYes, sir.
MR. COCLEY: Is that well committed to the iUnit agreement?
A Yes, sir, it has been. It was used in deriving the parti-
cipation formula znd was included in ths unit calculation,
MR. CCOLEY: The owners of the well have signed the unit
agreement and it is committed? |
A Yes, sir.

MR. CCOLEY: 1Is it presently being operated by the unit

operators?

A No, sir, by the ownsrs of the lease.
MR. UTZ: Does that not give us two Scannell No. 1's?
A I beliesve wa refer to this, to the BO—acre‘lease in fectio
20, as the éhell S+ate Scannzll No. 1 and 2 wells, in C and B.
YR ELLICTT: Ur. #xaminer, with your permission I would 1
to amend our application to show that a request for the following

allowabls be madas for the Red Lake Unit; that s, that we be

45
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H

a water injeetion well  is larted, plus 2 top allowavle Tor eact

Iyeacre tLract eithoer direceiliy oilsetting or diasonaily ofisetiing

the

] *‘

B

app

res

as

that there were injection wells which you were now indscting aroﬁnd

AT owed Lo receolve oo stiowns e Cor caen A0-nere Lenoen on whicei
[ R

e

2 *

LOo-acre tracts on w..ten water injection welis are iocated.

MR. NUTTER: Do you mean each developed 4C-acre tract, [y

iott. directly or diagonally offsetting an injection tract!

MR, ELLIOTT: That is correct,

MR. NUTTER: Thani{ you.

MR, UTZ: Is there objection to the amendment oi the
lication®?

MR, COOLEY: In view of the fact that the amendment is a
triction of the authority requested in »?he scope o1 the hearing
advertised, the Commission has no objection to this amendment.

| MR. UTS: The amerndment is so ordered. Any other questidns
the witness”?
MR, UTZ:

C

Me., Viclke, I heiieve T undevstood in your direct testimony

tarrels a day, and that you thought the injection rate would

<

p to around 200 after filliup? 5 Yes, sir.

g 1I= that correct?

5 VYes, sir, in thosc ranges.

€ iet me asz you this question. Why will it be secessary
dop  your injection rate to 2007

& Yell, it's a process or actunli s, no actiow on our part,
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t's confrolled by th »oconrvoir,  The roservoir will taks a4 cor-
Pain volume of wator at a cortain pressure, unless vour preossure
is increased as your void space fills up and the water front from
your injection wolls radinres out, 1t takes an increased amount of
prassure to push the same volume through; or if you aren't in a
position or you can't increase your prassure due to your overburdeg
of the formaticon in your water injection well, your breakdown

pressure, then you hava to accept this decrease in water volume,thet

comes about normally from your formation. At the same prassura

’ your volume as it extends away from the well is just gradually
decreased to soms, what we call our steady injection rate aftor
fillup.

4 Q@ Then it is a mattesr of injgctjoh pressure rathar than rate
of injection?

A. Yes, sir, in tnis instance.

Q You don't feel that by drohping your rate of injection 100
karrels nor day there would be any loss of oil in the reservoir?

A No, sir. Vell, there might possibly be some on a theore-
tical basis, but again here we ars controlled by our maximum in-
jection pressure that we can apply to the sand face, When we
exceed thét, we get a breakthrough of water and subsequent docreast
in officienty of the ovorzll water flooding program. Vhen we are

= confinad to this conditian, we have to accent the decrease in

inisction volume as narmal,

Q 1Is there a docrease in inioction volurs common Lo all watef
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flood projiccts?
H Yoo, of
3 Mr. Vic
that there woul
A Vell, i
file and your p
assuming ong co
the permzabilit
water flood fro
Q Vhat is
that you have d
A Ule are
producing well
well.
Q Then th

for all develop

to transfer allowables from those wells not «

flood to wells

have to restric

sir, that i

2 I believe you consider

do you nor?

r, at & conctant prossure, it's very normal.
¥, how far from an injection well do you belizve
d te respons: in a producing well?

t would devend primarily on your permeability pro-
ermeability range. The higher the permeability,
nstant pressure on your iniection waell, the greater
y,tha farther ~out you could extoend your actual
nt.

the greatest distance in this Red Lak? projoct

R ]

otectad respons2 at the present time?

ancountaring a production increase on one certain

;

approximatoely 1320 faet from the nearest injection

2 original purpose in your requesting allowable

ed 40-acre tracts in the unit was actually an effor

o8]
&

focted by the water

affected by the water flood, so that you would not

t your production, is that a corracl statement?

n

4+
L

O

corre

nis a secondary rocovery proioct,

et

or

A Yes, sir,
T [ ol LIS N - PR -~ - o~ o~
Q Veuld yon have a dolinition of your oun for o a sacondary
rocovory nroios il
AT R

s Mo
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A Vell, briofly, a project that is installed at somewhere
near the cconomic limit on primary prdduction on a8 property whorne
the bottomhole pressure is completely gone, or is in thenear regiqn
of being; all of your bottomhole encrgy more or less has boe
dissipated, all cf these facts coming in together place you at
your oconomic limit, no energy in the ressrvoir to produce the
oil to the well bore, and unless something externally is applied.

Q Would vyou consider economics entirely, or would you considdr
bottomhole pressure as a criterion for determining the diffarence
between- a2 secondary recovery project and primary recovery, or -- |

A (Interrupting) I feel that from an engineering standpoint|
it is your enginecering asprcts, your bottomhole pressure and such,
but they all definitoly tie in with the economics. You may have
a shallow zone that is not costina you much to produce; therefore
you can produce it to the lower limit, On a deeper zong, you woulc
be restricted to a higher figure of your daily production as to
your economic limit,

Q You would *i2 the two together?

A Yes, sir, definitely.

2 Vould you have any opinion as to what the lowest econocmric
limit wouvld be in the welle in the nature of the Rad Lake Pool?

A Ve feel that with Mr. Herseoy oporating tho properties
presently, we have a very -- what wo call an aconomical ogperator,
and thatl has enabled us or him te produce the wells dovn o &

3 e ) . - - . } s - . -~ o~ ~3 ~ % 3 PN PN PR | ~ M
harecel nr in somo cacon 2 half o tarrel and <1311 wiih hiis roduscad




overhead and reduced operating expenses to continue to produce
the wells at that rate with no profit, but with no loss in actual

operation,

Q By using economics, then, we get into the matter as to who

is operating the well?
A Yes,
Q How cheaply he can operate.

MR. UTZ: Any other questions? Mr. Porter.

MR. PORTER: May I direct a question to you, Mr. Kersey?
Thers have been a number of these wells that have been down to one
barrel for several years?

MR KERSEY: That's riéht.

MR. PCRTZR: 1 have wondered how you have done it.

MR. KERSEY: In some it is kind of hard, you just kind of
have to balance out.

MR. UTZ: Any other questions in this cas2? The witness
may be dismissed.

(Wiitness excused.)

MR, UTZ: Any statements to be made?

MR, KERSEY: Mr. Vick is employed by the Ibex Company and
mysa2lf &s a water flood operater on this project. 1 ascribe to
all the remarks ho has made, and thoyrmeet with my approval.

MR.OUTZ . Any further statemonts? 1f not, th» case will
be taken under advicomont,

The hearina i ndisurnad,
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EXHIBIT "A"
PRESENT OPERATIONAL DATA OF WELLS IN RED LAKE UNIT

Cumulative Water

Well Present Daily Water Inj. Bbls. to
Lease No. Unit Sec. Twp. Rge. Status 0il Prod. Inj. Bbls, (1-15-58)
Thompson ! K 20 17 28 Injection -~ 73 59,886

mzp L " 1" ft n —— 1Ll 75,632

" N 1t n n 1 —— 183 'h9,2l‘i3

1" ;M " ] " n - 151 103,280

" N n " n Producing 1k - —-—

i K it 1 t 1" 1 —— e oo
Piatt 1/ A 30 17 28 Producing 1 - —_—
Hartle I 20 17 28 Producing il g _— —

n Y Jr o ] n " 3+ ‘61 —— —

i - n n n " 1 —— —

" I " t n  TInjection —" 332 70,911
Delhi Reid F mmn Injection - 241" 58,691
1" n B n 1" n PI'OdU.C ing ) lﬁ:’ . ———
Welch Reid G m m m  Injection - ol1 60,347
n n A n n n Producing 1 - -
Welch Stephens fé\} o n " Injection ;i:‘//‘ - 25k 48,516
" n & " " " Producing Lo~ - _—
Delhi Stephens(#l P 19 17 28 Producing 2 - —
Scamnell{twl)(f} 0 20 17 28! Producing 1 . - —

“ l . [ — - .

Tn / ﬁ 20 " 28 I'n‘]gcmgn 7 2Ll; 59,818
Tigner L 28 17 28 Producing 1 - —
Welch L 2L 17 28 Injection == 22} 47,194

" { N* " n n Producing 1 —-— —_—

n N/ n n n n 1 —— —

" X " m nm Injection ~+7 217 57,330

n D 28 17 28 Producing 1 - -

f1 3 C b4 i fr 1" l - —— [

L] E " n I ] 1 _— ——

" F 1" n n T 1 —_ —

" 0 - p1 17 28 " 0 - —-—

] Delhi K 21 17 28 Producing 1 - —

" c 29 17 28 1 21 - -

f D " 1" " 1 1 . —

1 A [ 1t t " 23 —— ———

n B " 1" 1] " h —— —

" ;ﬁ I 19 17 28 " 20 - _—

1" 9 O 1Y n 1" 1t l - ——

" #10 G 30 17 28 1 1 — _—
Williams A %1‘ E 21 17 28  Producing 1 — -
Williams A 2 E L oo " 1 _— —
Williams B A F 29 17 28 " 1 — _—
Williams B # G " " " " 1 - _—

209 bbls/day
1872 2386 690,908
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